
· Budget Latest

Plans for meeting Suffolk County Council’s £50million budget gap over the next two years have now completed their journey through public consultation and Scrutiny.

The proposals are based on the Conservative administration’s determination to find the savings by cutting management and back-office costs, while protecting our valued front-line services and delivering a 0% increase in council tax (for the second consecutive year).

Feedback from the consultation (in which around 3,500 people participated), along with recommendations made by the Scrutiny Committee (who met twice in November to study the proposals), will be considered before a final report is submitted to Cabinet for their meeting on 24th January 2012.  Their budget recommendations will then be debated by Full Council on 9th February. 

· Broadband for Suffolk

The government is now running a national procurement process to select the companies who can do the work to deliver the broadband coverage.  Once completed, we in Suffolk will run our own local competition to choose one of these companies.  This is likely to take place in the first half of 2012, with implementation starting next autumn.

We are now looking for businesses to help, by demonstrating that there is a real readiness and demand for broadband in Suffolk.  They can do this via a business survey, which seeks to provide evidence to providers about the demand and market potential for the service in Suffolk, and also provides us with information about the types of need across the county.  We would encourage everyone to use their contacts and channels to publicise the survey, which can be found at www.suffolk.gov.uk/broadband
· ‘No-Cold-Calling Zones

The ongoing crackdown on rogue traders and uninvited doorstep sellers in Suffolk has continued with the launch of the county’s latest No-Cold-Calling Zone in Felixstowe.

The Zones (NCCZs) are set up in areas where residents have identified they do not want visits from unsolicited or 'cold' callers. The zones are created in partnership with the county council’s Trading Standards team, the police, neighbourhood watch and local residents, and are marked with signs in the street and stickers displayed in residents’ windows.  For consideration as a potential NCCZ, residents can contact Suffolk Trading Standards by emailing trading.standards@suffolk.gov.uk. Anyone requiring free advice about any consumer issue, including doorstep traders, can contact Consumer Direct on 08454 04 05 06.

· Household Waste Recycling Centres Update

Following the decision, as part of the current years budget, to close seven of our council-run household waste and recycling centres (HWRCs), we have now successfully helped local communities set up replacement recycling centres in six of the locations: Chelmodiston, Bramford, Brome, Southwold, Newmarket and Beccles (the seventh site, at Ingham, had been scheduled for closure any way due).  

· Fire and Police Collaboration

Suffolk’s Cabinet have given their support to the further development of shared property by SCC’s Fire and Rescue Service and Suffolk Constabulary.  
Following on from the development of a similar arrangement in Framlingham, funding from both services will be used to support shared facilities at Debenham, Ixworth and Elmswell Fire Stations.  Over the life of the project, the fire service is likely to achieve savings of over £400,000, with savings for the police as well.  These financial benefits are in addition to the service improvements that will come from being located together. 

· On-call firefighters

A recruitment event was held this month to encourage people to become on-call firefighters.  28 of Suffolk’s 35 fire stations are staffed by a total of 450 on-call firefighters, with an increasing number of women volunteering.  They live or work in the local community and, when they are on-call, can be alerted at any time. Once they have been alerted to an emergency, on-call firefighters must immediately drop everything to respond to the emergency.  
On-call firefighters come from all walks of life and are paid for their time. They are trained to use the same equipment and respond to the same emergencies as their full time counterparts.  Anyone interested in becoming an on-call firefighter, can visit their local fire station, access information from the Suffolk Fire and Rescue Service website, or alternatively contact On-Call Liaison Officer Russell Punchard on  07979 159154.
· Recent Ofsted Inspections
Two of our children’s homes have recently received very positive assessments from Ofsted:  Pakefield Children’s Home has been rated as ‘outstanding’ – a rarely-given rating; Redwood Lodge, at Stowmarket, has rated as ‘good’, which represents a huge achievement given recent changes amongst their residents.

Meanwhile, two primary schools in the area covered by phase one of the Schools Organisation Review – Roman Hill Primary and Carlton Colville (both in the Waveney locality) have received ‘outstanding’ assessments from OFSTED.  Coming as they do in the wake of the re-organisation, these excellent results demonstrate that there need be no let-up in standards as our move to two-tier education proceeds.

· Travel News

For many years, East Anglia has tended to be overlooked by the government when it comes to investment in transport infrastructure.  However, a new government, together with enthusiasm from our local MPs – coupled with a consistent and positive approach from the county council – has started to turn this around. 

Work has now started on the ground for the A11 dualling, while the county council is about to let the contracts for ‘Ipswich Transport Fit for the 21st Century’.

On the trains, the go-ahead will hopefully soon be given for the freight curve – the Ipswich Chord.  Meanwhile, county council portfolio holder for transport, Guy McGregor, recently attended a Rail Summit in London, organised by MPs Ben Gummer and Chloe Smith.  The event was also attended by other MPs from Essex and Norfolk.  The Summit is a clear signal of the determination to get the serious and much-needed investment into our railways, particularly between Ipswich and London.
Any questions relating to any subject above please feel free to contact me on the email address below or my home phone:
lisa.chambers@suffolk.gov.uk
01638 552716
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